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Report Name: Board Member Requests

Request Request
Date

Director BAO/Chief Staff Description 20 Days 
Due Date

Expected
Completion

 Date

Disposition

I-23-0022 08/10/23 Eisenberg Yoke Mcelroy Provide Director Eisenberg 
with a copy of the 
performance management 
slide deck presented at the 
8/10/23 Townhall Meeting.

08/31/23

I-23-0023 08/21/23 Eisenberg Gibson Lugo Provide Director Eisenberg 
with a briefing on proposed 
support of new legislation 
that will allegedly assist the 
Palo Alto airport at the 
expense of the neighboring 
communities? She would like 
to understand the thinking 
behind this given that she 
has been part of the large 
group of residents fighting 
against the huge amounts of 
carcinogenic lead pollution 
caused by this private airport.

09/10/23

I-23-0024 08/22/23 Eisenberg Yoke Ndah Director Eisenberg requests 
that the current restroom 
signs inside the visitor’s 
center at the SVAWPC be 
replaced with the non-binary 
symbol.

09/11/23

R-23-
0010

08/08/23 Beall Yoke Mcelroy Director Beall requested that 
staff look at the feasibility of 
VTA suppling transit passes 
(or clipper cards) for 
employees and family 
members.

08/29/23

R-23-
0011

08/08/23 Eisenberg Taylor Chinte
Salandan
an

Director Eisenberg requested 
a report on BAO travel for the 
last year, including costs and 
how time was charged.

08/29/23

R-23-
0012

08/22/23 Hsueh Hakes Bourgeois Staff to share newly adopted 
FY24 Board Policy Calendar 
with EWRC Chair/Vice Chair 
to assist in determining 
timely items discussion/input 
items on future EWRC 
Agendas.

09/12/23

R-23-
0013

08/22/23 Beall Baker Williams Staff to investigate if the 
small empty pond on 
Sunnyoaks Avenue in 
Campbell, between the fire 
department and the training 
facility, can be used by the 
city and the fire department.

09/12/23

R-23-
0014

08/22/23 Beall Baker Williams Staff to investigate if other 
small empty ponds within the 
City of Campbell can be used 
for other purposes.

09/12/23
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MEMORANDUM 
FC 14 (08-21-19) 

 
TO: Board of Directors FROM: Melanie Richardson 

Acting Chief Executive 
Officer 

 
SUBJECT: Fiscal Year 2022-2023 (FY 23) Ends Policy 

Outcome Measure Status Report 
DATE: August 10, 2023 

 
 
In October 2021, the CEO reported that the quarterly performance report was being reformatted and 
updated based on consultant input and feedback from the Leadership Team. Furthermore, the 
frequency of the report was revised from quarterly to semi-annually. The last report provided by the 
CEO was in February 2023. The latest update to the performance report is attached and is one of the 
ways that the Santa Clara Valley Water District Board of Directors (the Board) monitors the degree to 
which the Board policies are being met by the Chief Executive Officer. 

The organization’s performance toward accomplishing the Board’s Ends policy goals and objectives is 
the responsibility of the Board Appointed Officers. Outcome Measures are derived and implemented 
through the budget process and guide development of project and individual staff work plans. These 
plans specify operational activities to be implemented to achieve the Board’s direction for the 
organization. 

The BAOs analyze and monitor organizational performance through operational management reviews 
and report results to the Board through Performance Reports, as required by Board-BAO Linkage 
Policy 5.4: 

All policies which instruct the BAOs will be monitored at a frequency and by a method chosen by 
the Board. The Board can monitor any policy at any time by any method, but will ordinarily depend 
on a routine schedule. Proposed Frequency = Semi-Annual. 

The performance of the Outcome Measures is regularly monitored to ensure that they are achieved and 
meet the Board’s expectations and are used to monitor the CEO’s performance. 

The alignment of the Board policies, and the Budget Process supports a cycle of continual 
improvement. The outcomes from monitoring either reinforce existing Board policy or facilitate 
recommended policy changes for Board consideration. 

The report summarizes the status of 17 Outcome Measures, grouped by Board Ends Policy.  These 
performance areas were monitored by Watersheds, Water Utility Enterprise, and Admin Services and 
their status was reported to the CEO.  The new report format provides information that management 
can use to determine the current status and redirect the effort as needed based on the current situation 
and/or anticipated challenges. This report will be provided at the beginning and halfway through each 
fiscal year. 

Please contact me if you have comments or questions about this report. 

 
 
___________________________ 
Melanie Richardson, P.E. 
Assistant Chief Executive Officer 
Acting for Rick L. Callender 
Chief Executive Officer 
Valley Water 

kam 
FY23 Ends Policy Performance Matrix 

DocuSign Envelope ID: 5A42EF6C-F904-4768-892D-082C89418C97
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OUTCOME MEASURE FY 21-22 Outcome FY 22-23 Outcome Target Outcome

Did Valley Water meet its annual water demand? 100% of annual water demand was met. 
Annual demand was down 11% compared 
to 2019 due to drought (on June 9, 2021 the 
Board called for a 15% reduction in water 
use compared to 2019)

100% of annual water demand was met. 
Annual demand was down 7% compared to 
2019 due to drought (on June 9, 2021 he 
Board called for a 15% reduction in water 
use compared to 2019).

100% of annual water demand is met without calling for more 
than 20% water use reduction.

Total acre-feet of groundwater storage Estimated total groundwater storage was 
312,000 acre-feet.

Total groundwater storage of more than 
374,000 acre-feet.

Total groundwater storage is greater than 300,000 acre-
feet .

Percentage of subsidence index wells with 
groundwater levels above subsidence threshholds

100% of subsidence index wells had 
groundwater levels above subsidence 
hresholds.

100% of subsidence index wells with 
groundwater levels above subsidence 
thresholds. 

100% of subsidence index wells with groundwater levels 
above subsidence thresholds.

Percentage of water supply wells that meet or 
exceeds quality standards

91% of water supply wells tested met all 
primary drinking water standards (based on 
calendar year 2021). 

83% of water supply wells tested meet all 
primary drinking water standards (based on 
calendar year 2022 data)

95% of water supply wells meet or exceeds quality 
standards.

Percentage of treated water that meets or exceeds 
primary drinking water standards.

100% of treated water delivered met or 
exceeded all primary drinking water 
standards.

100% of treated water delivered met or 
exceeded all primary drinking water 
standards.

100% of treated water meets or exceeds primary 
drinking water standards.

Percentage of total annual maintenance work plans 
completed for water transmission and distribution 
facilities on schedule

Completed 76% of annual maintenance 
work plans for water treatment facilities and 
88% of annual maintenance work plans for 
transmission and distribution facilities. 
Remaining work scheduled to be completed 
in next fiscal year.

Completed 76% of planned work at the 
water treatment facilities. Staff projects 80% 
of annual maintenance work plans for 
transmission and distribution facilities. 

Complete at least 70% of total annual maintenance work 
plans completed for transmission and distribution 
facilities on schedule

Acre-feet of water supply portfolio from recycled and 
purified water

16,855 acre-feet of recycled water in FY22. Approximately 16,000 acre-feet of recycled 
water in FY23. 

24,000 acre-feet by 2028. 

Prioritize rehabilitation of existing creek facilities to 
restore design levels of service, beyond routine 
maintenance, by ensuring annual funds budgeted for 
Watersheds Asset Rehabilitation Program (WARP) 
and Safe, Clean Water (SCW) F8 are included in the 
Watersheds Operation & Maintenance (O&M) budget.  

Annual budget for WARP and SCW F8 
projects amounted to 24.5% of annual 
Watersheds O&M budget.

Annual budget for WARP and SCW F8 
projects amounted to 13.9% of annual 
Watersheds O&M budget.

Budget for WARP and SCW F8 projects is equivalent to 
at least 15% of Watersheds O&M Division annual 
budget. 

Percent of flood protection facilities inspected 
annually.

100% of levees were inspected and 
maintained in FY22. It is noted that staff’s 
ability to conduct creek and levee 
inspec ions con inues to be compromised 
in certain high-risk areas due to safety 
concerns and at times, insufficient law 
enforcement support.

100% of levees were inspected and 
maintained in FY23. Staff’s ability to 
conduct creek and levee inspections 
continues to be compromised in certain 
high-risk areas due to safety concerns 
and at times, insufficient law enforcement 
support. In the second half of FY23, 
continued higher flows in some streams 
due to winter storms reduced the ability to 
conduct some creek and levee 
inspections.

100% of levees and at least 50% of other flood 
protection facilities inspected annually.

Point Sum of the National Flood Insurance Program’s 
(NFIP) Community Rating System (CRS) of all the 
participating CRS Communities in Santa Clara 
County.

NFIP CRS total point sum (countywide) is 
being maintained in FY22 Q4.  As of 
06/30/22, he point sum remains as follows: 
16,930 w/o Valley Water's points; 18,776 
w/Valley Water points.

NFIP CRS total point sum (countywide) is 
being maintained in FY23 Q4.  As of 
06/30/23, the point sum remains as follows: 
17,113 w/o Valley Water's points; 18,959 
w/Valley Water points.

The point sum of all participating CRS Communties in 
Santa Clara County is 13,000 or higher.

Percent of flood protection projects that incorporate 
natural flood protection features

83% of Capitol flood protection projects in 
he CIP incorporate NFP features (based on 

FY23-27 CIP Report)

89% of Capital flood protec ion projects in 
the CIP incorporate NFP features. 

90% of flood protection projects incorporate natural flood 
protection (NFP) features that enhance the physical, 
hydrologic, and ecologic functions and process of 
streams within the community setting. 

Ecological data are made available to the public 
through the Valley Water webpage annually and the 
EcoAtlas tool. 

100% of VW’s annual reports with ecological 
data are made available to the public 
hrough the Valley Water webpage and he 

EcoA las tool

100% of VW’s data on ecosystem health are 
available to the public on EcoAtlas, and the 
related watershed reports are on the Valley 
Water webpage.

100% of Valley Water annual ecological monitoring 
reports are made available to the public.

Percent of stewardship projects that include 
objectives that enhance ecological functions, improve 
water quality, or provide for trails & open space.

100% based on FY23-27 CIP Report 100% based on FY23-27 CIP Report All stewardship projects include objectives that enhance 
ecological functions, improve water quality, or provide for 
trails & open space.

Percent of new Joint Use Agreements (JUAs) that 
comply with the Trails Policy Criteria and Guidance. 0 percent (several new JUAs are pending). 

100% of new Joint Use Agreements (2 in 
FY23) comply with the Trails Policy Criteria 
and Guidance.

100% of new Joint Use Agreements comply with the 
Trails Policy Criteria and Guidance.

Maintain Valley Water's California Green Business 
Cer ification.

Yes, Valley Water is certified as a California 
Green Business.

Yes, Valley Water is certified as a California 
Green Business.

Valley Water is certified as a California Green Business.

Percent of Valley Water's operating facilities are 
equipped wi h Electric Vehicle (EV) chanrging 
infrastructure.

28% of Valley Water's operating facili ies 
are equipped with EV charging 
infrastructure.

39% of Valley Water's operating facilities 
are equipped with EV charging 
infrastructure.

100% of Valley Water's operating facilities are equipped 
wi h EV charging infrastructure.

Percent of Valley Water's passenger vehicle portfolio 
that have been converted to electric vehicles (EVs).

Valley Water's passenger vehicle fleet is 
54% Hybrid and 5% EVs.

Valley Water's passenger vehicle fleet is 
55% Hybrid and 5% EVs.

100% of Valley Water's passenger vehicles are EVs.

BOARD ENDS POLICIES - OUTCOME MEASURES

E-2: Valley Water provides reliable, safe, and affordable water supply for current and future generations in all 
communities served.

E-3 Natural flood protection is provided to reduce risk and improve health and safety for residents, businesses, 
and visitors, now and into the future.

E-4 Water resources stewardship protects and enhances ecosystem health.

E-5 Valley Water is carbon neutral and provides equitable, climate-resilient water supply, flood protection, and  
water resource stewardship to all communities in Santa Clara County. This will be accomplished through the 
implementation of the Climate Change Action Plan.

DocuSign Envelope ID: 5A42EF6C-F904-4768-892D-082C89418C97
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MEMORANDUM 
FC 14 (01-25-23) 

File Name 

TO: Board of Directors FROM: Patrice McElroy 
 
SUBJECT: I-23-0022 DATE: August 16, 2023 

 

In response to Director Eisenberg’s request on August 10, 2023, attached is a copy of the Performance 
Management Process presentation that was shared at the Town Hall on August 10, 2023. 

 

 

 
__________________________ 
Patrice McElroy 
Deputy Administrative Officer 
Human Resources 
 
Enc: Administrative Services Updates_08.10.23 Town Hall 
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Presentation Outline

• Eligibility
• Schedule
•Kudos Performance Points
• Frequently Asked Questions
•Additional Resources
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Kudos Performance Points
Qualifications for Performance Point Awards
• Submit self‐appraisal by the deadline (Aug 10)
• Sign off on evaluation by the deadline (Sept 28)

• Managers must also complete a performance appraisal for each of their direct reports 
and meet to discuss by the deadline (Sept 7).

Overall Rating Kudos Points
Achieved 500 points ($50)
Exceeds 750 points ($75)
Exceptional 1,000 points ($100)
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Frequently Asked Questions
#1: Are Year‐End evaluation self‐appraisals mandatory? 
#2: How come the goals section in my FY23 evaluation is 
appearing blank?
#3: Can I have an extension to complete my self‐
appraisal or draft goals?
#4: What happened to the “Manager Meets with 
Employee” step?
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videos, job aids, office hours, and additional information

Email workforcedevelopment@valleywater.org with questions

21









1

Michele King

From: Rita Norton <ritanorton1@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, August 22, 2023 2:50 PM
To: Clerk of the Board; Board of Directors
Subject: Item 8.1 Report on Pacheco project

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

*** This email originated from outside of Valley Water. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender 
and know the content is safe. *** 

 
 
 
(clerkoftheboard@valleywater.org; board@valleywater.org) 
Chair Varela and Board Members 
Santa Clara Valley Water District 
5700 Almaden Expressway 
San Jose, California 95123                              Aug 22, 2023 
  
RE: Misleading Information 
  
Missed opportunity costs is a valid metric in some situations but in this case it is a matter of 
speculation and is misleading. The arguments for Pacheco Reservoir when based on these 
propositions fail to provide a strong and grounded case - especially when other more realistic options 
exist at a much lower cost and lower environmental impacts. 
 -- 
  
Sincerely,  
Rita Norton 
ritanorton1@gmail,com  
Los  Gatos, CA 
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Michele King

From: Santa Clara Valley Water <system-generated@valleywater.org>
Sent: Tuesday, August 22, 2023 5:31 PM
To: Clerk of the Board
Subject: SCVWD Agenda Comment Form

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

*** This email originated from outside of Valley Water. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender 
and know the content is safe. *** 

 

Submitted on Tue, 08/22/2023 ‐ 5:30 PM 

Submitted values are: 

Address 
California 
 
Email 
tes.ter@catlingo.com 
 
Board Meeting Date 
2023‐08‐22 
 
Agenda Item Number 
8.1 
 
I would like to 
Express Support 
 
Comment Form 
It looks like the benefits of Pacheco vastly outweigh the costs. I support the project and don’t understand why Director 
Eisenberg continues to present unsupported and exaggerated misinformation. We aren’t all made of money and should 
strive to manage cost/benefit for all citizens. 
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INCOMING BOARD 
CORRESPONDENCE 
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Michele King

From: Kenneth Murray < >
Sent: Wednesday, August 16, 2023 11:59 AM
To: Board of Directors
Subject: Recent Tree/Bush Planting Along Camden Avenue - Trees and plants are already dead or dying!
Attachments: dead tree or plants.jpg; dead trees or plants.jpg

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

*** This email originated from outside of Valley Water. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender 
and know the content is safe. *** 

 
 
My name is Ken Murray and I live in Almaden Valley in District 7 represented by Rebecca Eisenberg. The information in 
bold below is from an email I wrote last week to the San Jose Parks department. The city did respond and said they did 
not plant the trees/bushes along Camden Avenue and were investigating who did. The only other agency that could 
have done the planting was the Valley Water District. As you can see from my attached pictures, the planting did not go 
well and I'm now guessing about 25% of the trees and plants planted are dead or near death. I suspect the number will 
continue to get worse as the hot weather continues. What should have been a roadside/creek trail improvement has 
turned into a neighborhood eyesore. Can someone from the water district please investigate what happened and take 
action to remove the dead trees/bushes and replace them with new ones. I'm sure the plantings were done with good 
intent but the end result is a bit of a disaster. Thanks for your assistance. 
 
Ken Murray 
Almaden Valley resident 
 
 
In recent weeks, the city or the water district has planted numerous trees and plants on a strip 
of land adjacent to Camden Avenue and next to the Calero Creek Trail which starts right after 
the Los Alamitos Creek Trail ends. The planting starts along Camden Avenue from just south 
of Queenswood Way and runs all the way to where Camden Avenue ends at Harry Road. I walk 
along the trail almost daily and noticed that when the plants were first dropped off in the 
planting area, a number of them did not look too healthy. Now a week or so after they have all 
been planted, I would estimate that 10-15% of them are dead or dying. What was probably 
designed as a beautification project is looking more like an eyesore. I am attaching just a 
couple of pictures I took today to give you an idea of what has happened. Again, quite a large 
percentage of these trees and plants look like they are either dead or dying after having been 
planted only a week or so again. Hopefully the city didn't pay too much for these trees and 
plants and hopefully they can be replaced quickly. Thanks for your attention. And if the Valley 
Water District was the agency that did the planting, hopefully you can forward my email to the 
appropriate person at the water district. Thanks 
  
Ken Murray 
Almaden Valley resident 
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GLENN M HAYDEN 
Cilenn@haydenkassel.com 

August 21, 2023 

HAYDEN & KASSEL 
A LAW CORPORATION 

5959 Topanga Canyon Boulevard, Suite 305 
Woodland Hills, California 91367-3648 

Telephone (818) 704-4343 
Facsimile (818) 704-4300 

Richard Santos, Director (rsantos@valleywater.org) 
District 3 - Santa Clara Valley Water District 
5750 Almaden Expressway 
San Jose, CA 95118-3686 

JONA THAN D. KASSEL 
Jonathan@haydenkassel.com 

2620-202 

Re: Unsheltered Encampment Along the Sunnyvale East Channel Adjacent to 
the Maple Tree Inn, 711 East El Camino Real, Sunnyvale, CA 94087 

Dear Mr. Santos: 

We represent the Maple Tree Inn and are sending you this letter on its behalf as well as the 
management company for the Maple Tree Inn, Hogan Hospitality Group. 

As you know, the Maple Tree Inn's General Manager, Charles Julien, has been working diligently 
in addressing the serious problems caused by the unsheltered encampment adjacent to the Maple 
Tree Inn. This included appearing at the Santa Clara Valley Water District's (the "District") 
committee meeting and speaking candidly about the problem, writing a letter to Glenna Brambill, 
the District's Clerk, sending photographs depicting some of the more serious issues, discussing the 
matter with Lloyd Kinsworthy at onsite visits with him, calling the Sunnyvale Public Safety 
Department, discussing the damaged fence and gate and the need for better fencing and a secure gate 
with your construction supervisor, Ryan Tregoning, which unfortunately had little effect in resolving 
the matter. 

Now that as I understand, California Assembly Bill 1469 has become effective on July 11, 2023, the 
District will have additional resources to help remedy the problem. The legislation found that in 
Section 1: 

(b) Thousands of the unsheltered people of Santa Clara live along creeks and
streams where creekside lands are owned by the District;

(c) Encampments of unsheltered people along waterways are both a human and
environmental tragedy;

( e) Safe operation of water supply and flood risk reduction infrastructure requires
vehicle access along pathways favored by encampments;
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